
 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
One of my favorite movies is Up, 

a delightfully whimsical tale that opens 
with the story of Carl and Ellie 
Fredrickson. My favorite part of the 
whole film is the opening montage that 
depicts how they met, how they fell in 
love and were married, and what their 
life together was like. One thing they 
discover they have in common right 
away is mutual admiration of their 
hero, Charles Muntz, who is a great        
explorer and famous movie personality. Muntz always ended his shows 
with ñAdventure is out there!ò and that becomes a mantra for Carl and 
Ellie as they dream about their life together.  

My friends, we are on the brink of a grand adventure ï a         
sabbatical! St. Andrewôs has offered the opportunity for their pastor to 
take a sabbatical for many years ï at least since 2008 when the first 
edition of the Policy Book was drafted ï but no pastor has ever taken 
advantage of the opportunity for an extended leave for study and reju-
venation. I will be the first, and I am excited, humbled, and honored 
to have this opportunity. Thank you so much for allowing me the time 
to invest in my mind and spirit!  
As you may know, these 12 weeks have been being planned since last 
summer. I have thought and prayed a lot about the three components 
recommended by the Synod for a successful sabbatical experience: 
how can I rest and rejuvenate my soul and spirit, what do I want to 
learn more about that will help me be a better pastor and preacher, 
and what can I learn about that will have a direct and lasting impact 
on the ministry at St. Andrewôs? Thus the three parts came into focus. 
I decided to spend some time at the Benedictine Center in Schuyler, to 
travel a bit, to read several books on leadership theory, to interview 
congregations and ministry sites for insights on leadership and grow-
ing leaders, and to do a trip that  I have long wanted to do, namely to 

take a tour of the Early Churches established by 
St. Paul, and to visit Rome and Vatican City. For 
the most part, this sabbatical plan has been 
hugely supported by the congregation. Thank you 
for that!  
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Your excitement for me and your enthusiasm for this incredible opportunity have gone a 
long way to affirm my sense that this experience is needed and wanted, both for you and for me. 
Some of the concerns I have heard are about money (who is paying for this adventure ï I want to 
assure you that I am and Ken & I have been saving for years to be able to do so), what are we 
going to do for worship (supply preachers are coming ï we raised enough money to cover this ex-
pense), what happens if someone dies or there is another emergency (a list of pastors are avail-
able to be on-call for all emergencies and pastoral needs, complete with back-ups from the Synod 
staff), and what are we going to be doing over the 12 weeks (Council is prepared to help with 
this). 

Some have wanted to know how St. Andrewôs is going to benefit from this experience.  
Having never taken a 12-week sabbatical before, it is hard for me to answer that question.     
However, based on two experiences I have had traveling abroad to study (going to Israel in 1999 
and to Germany to learn about Martin Luther in 2010), I can only imagine how walking in the foot-
steps of Paul is going to transform the way I teach and preach about him. I can only imagine how 
being in Rome and reflecting on the dynamic leadership of Pope Francis is going to inspire me to 
be a more dynamic and engaging leader. I can only imagine how visiting Wittenberg again and 
paying my respects to Martin Luther and the Reformers will reignite in me the same excitement I 
felt when I was there before.  

Having said all of the above, please also remember there is an adventure before the      
congregation as well. With Council leading the way, you will have the opportunity to continue to     
re-imagine our life and ministry together. Projects and activities are available to be organized, and 
we will need leaders to make them happen. How awesome would it be to pair a senior adult with a 
younger adult (or senior family with a younger family, preferable not from the same tree) to make 
some of these things happen, perhaps even engaging in some inter-generational ministry! You 
may remember the list that was generated at the March 5 th survey of the congregation: Congrega-
tional Picnic, Service Projects, Movie Night at church, Movie Night at theater, Golf Outing, Bowling, 
Game Night (board games), outdoor games, Family Bike Ride to Picnic, Gathering to discuss book 
study, Neighborhood Outreach, BBQ Cookoff. I encourage you to pick an activity, find a partner, 
and lead the project!  

Your adventure will also include Sunday mornings as we come together for a blended wor-
ship service. Please remember the purpose of worship is really not for us; the reason we worship 
is to give glory to God! Maybe some of the songs and hymns are not your favorites or are new; 
maybe you donôt know the pastor who is coming to proclaim the Good News on a given Sunday. 
These are all opportunities for you to try something new! Just like when you were a child and your 
mother made you eat 2 bites of a new food before you could say ñI donôt like that!ò, itôs just as  
important that you give this summer a try before you decide if it is for you or not. And, I hear 
murmurings of other ideas for projects that I am not privy to but trust that they will be just as 
wonderful and life -giving as the other things we are going to try.  

My dear sisters and brothers in Christ, I covet your prayers during these 12 weeks. Please 
pray for our congregation as we begin this new adventure, both together and apart. Please pray 
for my spirit, that I can rediscover my joy of ministry and reconnect with my faith in God. Please 
pray for my rest and reconnection with my family, who is so often neglected because of the      
ministerial demands on my time and energy. Please pray for our safety as Ken and I travel in the 
Mediterranean and in Europe. 



I, in turn, will continue to hold you in my heart and my prayers wherever I go. May these 12 
weeks we are apart be a time of intense growth in our congregation, that you may all discover a 
depth in your relationship with God that was not there before. May you grow in your faith and trust 
in the leading work of the Holy Spirit. May God increase in you your desire to serve and provide food 
for the hungry people in our community. May you work together and play together with love and 
enthusiasm. May you deepen your cherished friendships and 
open your hearts to new ones. And, may the peace of God that 
passes all understanding guide your actions and guard your 
hearts in Christ Jesus our Lord. 

A new adventure is about to begin. I am excited,  
nervous, hopeful, and looking forward to these weeks with 
great anticipation. I can hardly wait for these adventures to  
begin, and I can hardly wait to come back and reflect on what 
God has been up to, both in your life and mine.  

 
Adventure is out there!  
 
Walking with you along The Way, 

Pastor Kim  
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Sabbatical Countdown!  

The days are passing quickly until Pastor Kim will begin her three-month sabbatical ex-
perience. Mark your calendar now to be part of St. Andrewôs ñSending Worshipò on  
Sunday, May 7 at 9:00am. If youôd like to keep up with her and see whatôs sheôs up to 
during that time, please consider following her blog at reflectrenewreform.blogspot.com. 

June 25: Rev. Otto Schultz 
July 2:  Ms. Alma Gast-Buco  
  (no communion) 
July 9:  Rev. Adam White 
July 16:  Rev. Tim Wiggins 
July 23: Rev. Rebecca Sheridan 
July 30: Rev. Adam White 

Sabbatical Preaching Schedule  

May 14: Ms. Alma Gast-Buco  
  (Tim Wiggins communion) 
May 21: Rev. BethAnn Stone 
May 28: Rev. Megan Morrow 
June 4: Rev. Tim Wiggins 
June 11: Rev. Otto Schultz  
June 18:  Rev. Otto Schultz 
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OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY SURROUNDSé 
 

éthe Rockel Family at the death of Bill on Easter Sunday. 
Bill's funeral was at St. Andrew's on Saturday, April 22. May 
God surround all who grieve with hope and peace through 
the promise of Christ's resurrection.  

 

 

Congratulations to Miranda Mulinix!  

 

Miranda will be graduating from Lincoln Northeast High School and 

plans to attend Nebraska Wesleyan University in the fall, majoring in 

English. 

 

Congratulations to Erica Larson!  

 

After graduation from Lincoln Northeast High School Erica is planning 
on starting her studies at SCC Lincoln doing her general studies in the 
fall until she decides what she wants as a career. 

      WE CELEBRATE OUR HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS!  

 

Congratulations to Colton Stutheit!  

 

Colton will be graduating from Waverly High School. 



THE CONFIRMATION 

CLASS OF 2017  

 
 

GABRIEL MASON BROMAN  

Psalm 34:8  
O taste and see that the  LORD is good;  

   happy are those who take refuge in him .  
 

COLTON SCOTT JENSEN  

Proverbs 3:5 -6 
Trust in the  LORD with all your heart,  

   and do not rely on your own insight.   
In all your ways acknowledge him,  

   and he will make straight your paths .   
 

MEGANN RENEE TIMM  

Jeremiah 29:11  
For surely I know the plans I have for you,  

says the  LORD, plans for your welfare  
and not for harm,  

to give you a future with hope.  

 

ZACHARY LOGAN WENZ  

                                               Philippians 4:13   
I can do all things  

through Christ who strengthens me.  
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CONGRATULATIONS TO BUD & BETTY DASENBROCK   
who received the Community Service Award from Camp Carol Joy Holling on  
Saturday, April 22 for all their hard work, dedication, and service to the camp.  
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M I N I S T R Y  O F  T H E  M O N T H  F O R  M AY  
 

 

 

Square D  Outdoor Game 

for 

Camp Carol Joy Holling 

As we reach out to campers from around the state this life size Square D  game will 

be constructed and funded by St. Andrew s. 

St. Andrew s Men s Bible Study will be building the game at Camp Carol Joy Holling 

and we will be buying the supplies needed to build the game (about $900). 

What fun for all and a blessing to camp! 

Thanks for your support and prayers for this Ministry of the Month! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


